
 
1st February 2016    Club Tel: (623) 546-4722 

 
SAVE WHEN SHOPPING 

2016 member cards are available at the crib. The card gets you discounts at True 
Value and Woodworkers Source.  
 

STAY IN FASHION 
Woodshop T-shirts are still for sale.  All sizes and colors available at $15.  
 

JOIN THE SOCIAL SCENE 
Next Happy Hour is on 9 February, from 4 - 6 pm in the Kuentz Courtyard.  Snacks 
provided, bring your own drinks. 
 

FOOTBALL OR WOODWORK?  YOU DON’T HAVE TO CHOOSE ANYMORE! 
Sunday football is available in the Woodshop library. Fred Baldwin brought in an 
antenna and the networks come in loud and clear! Thanks Fred! 
 

NO, NOT THAT ELECTION! 
Ballots for next year's club officers will be announced at the general meeting, on 2 
February at 1:00 pm in the lecture hall at Johnson Rec Center 
 
 

GRATEFUL YOU DID THE JOB, 
SORRY TO SEE YOU GO! 

 
After nine good years of watching the 
finances of the club, Dave Whitehouse 
has decided to not run for 
reelection.    He’ll still be around the shop 
only now he will be doing woodwork.    
What will he do in his spare time?   NOT 
finances, maybe more golf… 
 
 
 
 



 
REX TREVISAN, WITH HIS PIECE "GOLDEN EYES" 

 
  
 
 

The pond is walnut; the ducks are each from 
one piece of bass wood. 

 

 
 

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KEEP YOUR EYES OPEN AROUND THE SHOP 
Over the past week there have been three occasions of items (both work and tools) 
“going missing” from the shop. Some of this can be blamed on us misplacing things, as 
we are all apt to do on occasion. However, the possibility exists that people see 
something and claim it, even though it isn’t theirs. 
 When you are in the shop, it would be wise to keep your work close at hand, and be 
aware of things around you. 

 
     “KNOCK AT THE DOOR”  

 
 
 
 

Intarsia is the artistic genre of  
Tom Jones' creation  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
THIS IS HOW THE ASSEMBLY ROOM SHOULD LOOK ON FRIDAYS 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Reminder: 
 

Benches and carts need 
to be cleared each Friday. 
Only exceptions are 
projects in progress.  
 
 
 
 

 

SPRING ARTS AND CRAFTS FAIR 
Excitement is building for Sun City West’s 14th annual Spring Arts and Crafts Fair to 
be held from 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. Saturday, 19th March, at R.H. Johnson Recreation 
Center, 19803 R.H. Johnson Boulevard. 
Information on how to sign up for this popular event will be forthcoming. 

 
MUSINGS FROM THE TOOL CRIB JANUARY 2016: 

I have been crib manager for a month now. The items listed below are just a reminder 
that our number one goal as crib monitors is to provide quality hand tools for our 
member’s projects.     

1.  I have placed a legal sized note pad on the wall where the paging system 

controls were once located. Monitors can log any tools that are damaged and 

need repair, or missing. Please keep the tool crib door closed whenever possible.  

2. Just a reminder: tools in boxes are marked with a shelf number; try and return 

them to the correct shelf.  

3. Tools that are stored in a case should be inspected for missing parts when 

returned. 

4.  If a member requested a tool we don’t have, write it on the legal pad and I will 

consider that tool for purchase. 

5. There are no “stupid questions”. Ask me and if I don’t know the answer I will find 

someone who does.  

 

Danny Gayhart  



 
ATTENTION WOOD TURNERS… 

 
The new lathe is installed and ready to use.   The 
Vega large that has sat idle waiting for power is 
now functional as well. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


